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THE PRESIDENTS MESSAGE

	 I hope everyone is having a great summer with Family and Friends. So far the weather has been somewhat 
typical for our region of the country – Hazy, Hot & Humid with what seems to be daily scattered thunder storms. 
With those storms the lake level has remained at, or above, our normal pool elevation. Thank you Mother 
Nature!
	 In 2014 our fine community will celebrate our 50th year as a planned community. In 1964 the vision of 
developing the finest recreational community in the Poconos was spawned (pun intended). We hope to give our 
entire membership some surprises throughout the year to commemorate this milestone. Stay tuned to the spring 
edition of “Echoes’ around the Lake” to see what we have in store for you! If you have any thoughts or ideas 
that you feel might be a good way to celebrate this occasion, please let one of your Board of Directors (or office 
staff) know. We welcome your ideas!
	 I would like to take this opportunity to thank a special group of volunteers – believe me when I tell you that 
there are many that help throughout the year with all of our community functions - but this group I feel needs my 
personal thanks. Our community Crime Watch which spends countless hours using their own resources (personal 
vehicles and gas) to help protect our community, they do it out of sheer devotion and never waivers on taking on 
assignments. I don’t need to mention who they are – they know who they are….THANK YOU all, as a member 
and as President of the finest community in the Poconos!
	 Have a great and enjoyable summer everyone.
		  Jack McGeehan

TREASURER’S REPORT
We are half way through the Summer, if that’s what you want to call it!
We have been working on many different projects along with keeping the pool working. The lightning damage 
at the pool complex is finally completed and the storage room for the candy vendors is finished.
The pool and heater repairs are completed.
The road paving was sent out for bid and the paving should be completed by the end of July.
We‘re monitoring the work at The Penn Forest Township Park Complex.
The lake dam gate valve work is still in progress, hopefully to be completed this fall.
The security contract is out for bid and should be finalized soon.
The Finance Committee will be finalizing next year’s budget; will keep you posted on that.
Check your calendars for the upcoming summer events and enjoy the rest of the SUMMER!!!!
		  John M Klaiber
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THE PRESIDENTS MESSAGE 
It’s been a long, rather hard winter here on the Pocono Plateau. I think I remember Todd telling me 

that we had 19 plow-able (and still counting) snowstorms and several other storms of our typical 

freezing rain or sleet. 

We have a busy couple of months ahead of us. It seems as if every Board member is hard at work 

with a project or two. One of our biggest issues is keeping a watchful eye on the development of the 

Penn Forest Recreation Park to our immediate east along State Route 903. While the development 

of the Park will come to some as an improvement for recreational opportunities, we as a Board are 

steadfast in our desire the ensure that any development does not affect our properties and the recre-

ational assets of Bear Creek Lakes – most notably the water quality of the Lake.  

With the Park in mind, the Board has retained a professional Environmental Engineer to review the 

Land Development Plan with a focus on the Storm Water Management and Erosion and Sediment 

controls. Our Engineer will be working in harmony with our Aquatic Biologist to develop base line 

testing, as well as continued testing, of water quality and monitoring of existing storm water condi-

tions. 

I hope you enjoy reading through this edition of your Newsletter - I am sure there are many topics of 

interest that the Board has been discussing over that past few months. 

Hope to see everyone in and around the Lake this coming summer. 

Jack McGeehan 

 

TREASURERS REPORT 
The office staff and the Membership Services Committee chairperson are doing a great job with the 

dues collection. Most of the committee chairpersons are keeping their expenses in line this year.  

We’ve had a lot of nuisance snow fall this year, thus keeping maintenance busy.  

We’re still dealing with the insurance company with the lightning damage near the pool house. This 

should be resolved soon. The Lake Chairman has been busy getting estimates ready for the spring 

2013 repairs and our next big issue will be getting the pool up and running for the summer.  

The park across 903 is showing signs of life?? 

My next issue is to get started on next year’s budget and I am looking forward to a long hot summer. 

John M Klaiber  

SATURDAY, AUG. 31st, 10 A.M.
FALL GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

PENN FOREST TWP. VOL. FIRE CO #1 RT. 
903

Elect 5 Board Members
Approve 2013-2014 Budget



THANK YOU!!!
	 To the good Samaritan who found our belongings strewn 
along Behrens Road (from what I understand), carefully 
packed them up and made the effort to locate the owner—
me! The items were delivered neatly to the front porch of our 
home at 10 Honeysuckle Drive—totally anonymously! I am 
betting it was a BCL neighbor who did this, because that’s 
the way folks are around here. Apparently, the tailgate of my 
truck disengaged as we were leaving for a short vacation in 
Chincoteague, VA. Worse yet, my wife and I were not aware 
we had dumped this valuable load of belongings (about 
$1,500 worth by my calculations, including electronics) 
until we were more than 150 miles from home. Anyway, we 
would sure like to meet the good soul who returned it all to 
us without even a thought about a reward. Whoever you 
are, you’re the best!!!
Many, many thanks...
Most Sincerely,
Chris & Fred Baker

BEAR CREEK LAKES BOOK CLUB
Local Author Visits at September Meeting
Leta Thompson
	 Do you know that Bear Creek Lakes has its own Book 
Club?  We meet the third Tuesday of each month at 10:00 
am in Stewart Hall from September through June.  We read 
a variety of books that we select by group consensus.  Our 
list for the coming year is posted on the BCL website, so 
check it out.  We volunteer to facilitate the book discussions 
and to bring light refreshments.  Our meetings are lively, 
and we learn from hearing and discussing various points of 
view on the selections we read.  
	 We will have a special treat for our first meeting on Tuesday, 
September 17th.   We will host local author William Roth 
and will be discussing his latest book “I Can’t Believe We’re 
Still Alive” or Gerrit and Bill Hitchhike Around the World, 
which he co-authored with his close friend, Gerrit Argento.  
Bill is an accomplished, nationally recognized author and 
is a professor at Kutztown University.  We look forward to 
learning more about his adventures at our meeting.  Two 
copies of his book are ready for check out at the Dimmick 
Library.  You can also purchase your own copy for $10 from 
Leta Thompson or online at Amazon.com.  If you have any 
questions or wish to purchase the book, please call Leta at 
(570) 325-2121. 
Looking forward to seeing you in September!

50th Anniversary Commemorative Cookbook
Deb Beerman
	 Okay, fellow BCL residents and friends - it is crunch time 
now. The last day to submit a recipe or memory for the 
cookbook will be Friday, September 13, 2013.
	 The book will be on sale at our May 2014 meeting, and 
we are hoping to have a least one submission from every 
resident! How to give us your information? It is so simple! 

Please write down your recipe and/or a favorite Bear Creek 
Lakes memory (be sure to include your contact information, 
in case we have a question) and put your information in an 
envelope marked BCL cookbook and just drop it at the office 
in Stewart Hall. Please note, we will have a table set-up 
at the September General Meeting, and you can certainly 
hand us your recipe at that time. 
If you have any questions, you may call Deb at 570-732-
4017 or e-mail to BCLcookbook@hotmail.com. Thank you 
for your help!

MOVING AWAY            
Edie Boyer                     
	 It is always sad for us when anyone leaves Bear Creek 
Lakes for whatever reason. We are sorry to see Kathy & 
Harry Lunemann move away. They did so much for our 
community. Harry organized the men’s golf each Monday 
& Friday (no easy task) and Kathy was involved with 
aquarobics, book club, selling candy, T.G.I.F., and anything 
that needed another hand. We wish them well and hope 
they return to visit often.

LAKE/DAM COMMITTEE
Marc Beerman
	 I hope everyone enjoyed the summer and the lake 
as much as I did.   Based on the number of fisherman, 
sailboats, kayaks, recreation craft, and new toys for both 
the adults and children - the lake seemed to be busier than 
ever!  A very good thing.   With more traffic and swimmers 
in the lake, please remember the proper rules for safe 
boating navigation.  Refresher information is available on-
line at Pennsylvania Boat and Fishing Commission (http://
fishandboat.com/regs_boat.htm).
	 The lake is still rated by the PA DEP as “Exceptional Value” 
water quality.  Something of which we should be very proud.  
Remember - no matter where you live in Bear Creek Lakes - 
whatever chemicals you use outside for your plants, lawns, 
cleaning decks, etc. will ultimately end up in your well and 
the lake.  Try to use natural products whenever possible.
The repairs to the front gate valve are currently in progress 
and should be completed by the end of August/ beginning 
of September.  
	 The Boat Rack Lottery form for the Summer of 2014 has 
been included in the newsletter, for those that don’t have 
access to the on-line version.  Please do not return it to the 
office until January of 2014.
	 Please call me if you have any thoughts or suggestions at 
570-732-4017.

THANK YOU SO VERY MUCH
	 We wanted to say a very sincere THANK YOU to all 
of our Bear Creek Lake friends.  Your send off to us was 
lovely and so very heart warming.  The gift of the beautiful 
canvas picture of our Bear Creek Lake home will remain a 
family treasure.  We miss all of you and will visit the Lake 
whenever possible.  God Bless you all because you are a 
wonderful and unique group of friends and neighbors.
Fondly, Kathy and Harry Lunemann



PASTA DINNER
Sue Whiteley
	 This year’s pasta dinner will be Friday, October 11, at 6:00 
pm. The committee thought it was time for a change....so....
we’re calling this year’s dinner – PASTA WITH A TWIST!!!! 
Join us for something a little different but delicious as always. 
Bring a dessert to share. Tickets will be $8.00 and available 
at the General Meeting. Seating is limited to 50 guests. Call 
Sue Whiteley at 325-2549 for info. 

VALENTINE TEA PARTY
Pat Stasyk 
	 The Valentine tea was a huge success and everyone looked 
beautiful in their red and white outfits.  The decorations in 
the hall made you feel like it was February 14.  We had 40 
women who chatted and lunched with each other.  It truly 
was wonderful.  A big thanks to all who helped in any way.  

SECURITY COMMITTEE
Bill Malone
	 It is mid-July and all is quiet. So far this summer we have 
had no reports of any major incidents. Vehicle citations are 
up; please place your BCLCA stickers so they are clearly 
visible from the rear. Also, please place any visitor passes 
on the front dashboard. Please remember to SLOW DOWN 
the speed limit is 15 mph. STOP completely at all stop 
signs. We have more activity on the roads this time of year. 
Families are out walking, jogging, riding bikes etc. Please 
be careful. 
	 If you have any questions please refer to your BCLCA rule 
book.
	 We have Badge Monitors at the pool and beaches to 
protect your investment. When there, please wear your 
badge. If asked and you do not have them, please return 
home to get them.
	 If you are not aware of it we have a Crime Watch in 
BCLCA. We are always looking for volunteers. We meet 
the third (3rd) Saturday of every month at 12:00 noon in 
Stewart hall. It is a great way to get to know your neighbors 
and make new friends. Please come out and join us. Thank 
you.

3rd ANNUAL BCL 5K RUN/3K FUN WALK
Marty Palmer 
	 Please come out to the annual BCL 5K Run/walk on 
Sunday, August 25th. The race starts at 9 am with registration 
starting at 8:30 am. All money raised for this year’s race will 
go directly to the Prostate Cancer Foundation.

5K WALK/RUN OR 3K WALK
Brooke Dobbs and Tiffany Chen
	 This year the 5K Walk/Run or 3K Walk scheduled 
for Sunday, August 25 will benefit the Prostate Cancer 
Foundation. Hi, my name is Brooke Dobbs and for my senior 
project, my friend Tiffany Chen and I will be organizing the 
Walk/Run to benefit the PCF in memory of my grandfather, 
Bob Dantonio. He was a member of the BCL community 
for over 30 years and a proud member of the board until he 
passed away in 2010. My grandfather really enjoyed living 
here and that is why we want to organize this fundraiser 
for our graduation project to honor him. Our goal is to raise 
as much money as possible for cancer research. All money 
raised will go directly to the Prostate Cancer Foundation. 
More details concerning starting time and registration will 
follow at a later date. Thank you!

RECREATION COMMITTEE
Pat Stasyk & Marty Palmer
	 As I write this article, it is very hot and humid and several 
of our events have already occurred.  
	 Memorial Day was cold and we were handing people hot 
dogs while they were wearing gloves and scarves.  July 4th 
was very hot and beautiful.  We cooked about 550 hot dogs 
both days.  Shows that people will eat hot dogs whatever 
the weather.  Thanks to all who helped cook and serve the 
dogs.  

FACILITIES
Jack Knorr 
	 Rentals of Stewart Hall have been good as ever.  Please 
read newsletter and look at bulletin boards for upcoming 
events.   If anyone has any interest or ideas for new events, 
please pursue them and notify BCL office.

Specializing In:
• Accounting And Auditing
• Tax Planning And Compliance
• Retirement And Estate Planning
• Business Valuations
• Management Advisory

Insight. Opportunity. Strategy.

Allentown	 610.821.8580
Bethlehem	610.691.0113

Lehighton  	 610.377.6960
New Jersey 	973.984.0100

Owner

Operated BCL Resident

FRANTZ ELECTRIC
www.frantzelectric.biz

Office: 570-325-5001 Cell: 570-249-1355
Residential & Commercial PA #043978

Free Estimates • Quick Call Back • Fully Insured

Generators • New Construction •Remodeling
Trouble Shooting • Code Violations 

Surge Protection
Security Lighting • Security Cameras 

Panel Upgrades and Repair
And So Much More

Other Services Available for All Your Household Needs

BCL Member Discounts
Serving Jim Thorpe and Surrounding Areas



 BCL QUILTERS
Irene Pyne
	 This was a very busy year for the BCL Quilters. The winter 
went fast and the summer seems to be going faster.
	 Thirteen years ago, six ladies who loved to quilt, met at a 
BCL Fashion Show and decided to get together and enjoy 
their craft. Our annual quilt raffle started quite innocently with 
a small “Teddy Bear” quilt, which we made together. As the 
years progressed, our talented ladies have also progressed 
and each year brings a new and more challenging project to 
the group. Proceeds from the raffle go to local and national 
charities, and also to BCLCA as a thank you for the use of 
Stewart Hall and for all the help received from the wonderful 
BCL staff. The only money used by the group is to purchase 
material for the next year’s quilt.
	 This year was “extra-special”. As our project, we decided 
to join in a nationwide project called “Quilt’s for Valor”. We 
split into four groups and decided to make patriotic “mystery” 
quilts, along with matching pillowcases, which would be 
sent to four wounded warriors. We did not know what the 
pattern would be until we completed the quilts. It was very 
challenging, sometimes frustrating, but really a lot of fun. 
To date, the quilts are completed, we have the names and 
addresses of four wounded warriors who are presently in 
Walter Reed Hospital, and we will be sending them out in 
July. A beautiful letter from the quilters, along with a picture 
of our group, will also be sent to let our heroic servicemen 
know how much their dedication, service and sacrifice to 
our country is appreciated and the love and prayers that go 
to each and every one of them.
	 Thank you for supporting our group and making this a 
true labor of love. We love to quilt; we love to talk, laugh 
and sometimes cry together, and have made many dear 
friendships through this wonderful craft. We are truly 
blessed.

PIG ROAST
Pat Stasyk
	 The pig roast as usual was a sellout.  We had a waiting 
list this year so please when you get your newsletter in May, 
call me and reserve your tickets.   The number of tickets is 
limited due to the fact that if we have inclement weather we 
need to fit under the pavilion.   As usual, it was a fun night 
for all.  

TUBING ON THE LAKE
Marty Palmer
	 The annual Tubing on the Lake took place on Saturday, 
July 27th. Everyone started at South Beach and ended at 
the boat dock. Whether it was a tube, float or kayak, they 
made it to the boat dock where lunch (hot dogs and drinks) 
was being served. It was a fun time for all!

COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE
Pat Stasyk
	 Please read the Recreation Schedule when you receive 
your May newsletter.  If possible, please patronize our 
advertisers.  The bulletin boards are for the use of our 
residents and anyone who advertises in our newsletter.  
Please be responsible and remove your notice if the event is 
over or you have sold your articles.  Never remove anything 
that is current or belongs to someone else.   Remember 
that the bulletin boards are for EVERY BCL RESIDENT.  
You would be surprised at how many people stop and read 
these boards every day.   Many thanks to Jack Knorr for 
maintaining the front entrance information sign.  

ICE CREAM NIGHT
Jack and Mary Knorr
	 The ice cream night was a big success.  The weather was 
hot and the ice cream went fast.  Everyone enjoyed all the 
toppings and whipped cream.  Thanks to all who helped 
with the scooping.  

LADIES LUNCHEON GROUP
	 Please take note; October’s lunch will be held on 
THURSDAY, October 10th instead of Wednesday.

POOL DAY 2013
Colleen Bradley
	 Pool day was scheduled for July 20th and the lifeguards 
were very excited about this year’s theme, Monsters 
University.  This event has always been a favorite of the 
lifeguards and our younger members.
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4 hour Rental  
 8 Hour Return 

by 4:30PM 
 24 Hour Return 

by 7:30AM 
 Weekend Week

Cutting & Drilling
Block Cutter (Guillotine) 20.00$            $           25.00  $           30.00  $           35.00 90.00$           
Cut Saw Blade Wear min use  $           15.00  Per .01 sq. In  $           38.50 
Cut Saw, 14"  Gas (Plus Blade Wear) 28.00$            $           45.00  $           60.00  $         130.00 210.00$         
Drill, Masonary 1 1/4" SDS (plus Bit) 20.00$           30.00$           50.00$           85.00$           165.00$         
SDS Bits 5.00$             5.00$             5.00$             15.00$           25.00$           

Demo & Compaction
Jackhammer, Electric 40.00$            $           55.00  $           70.00  $         150.00 240.00$         
Plate Tamper, Gas 40.00$            $           55.00  $           70.00  $         125.00 210.00$         

Excavation
Excavator, 8000lb 175.00$          $         225.00  $         295.00  $         500.00 885.00$         
Box Blade, 5' X 18 " 40.00$            $           65.00  $           75.00  $         150.00 250.00$         
Tractor w/attachment 195.00$          $         250.00  $         320.00  $         500.00 960.00$         

Lawn & Garden
Blower, Backpack 20.00$            $           30.00  $           40.00  $           70.00 140.00$         
Core Aerator 35.00$           50.00$           65.00$           125.00$         210.00$         
Dethatcher, Gas Walk 28.00$           45.00$           60.00$           120.00$         195.00$         
Landscape Rake 36" Hand 3.00$             5.00$             5.00$             10.00$           15.00$           
Landscape Rake, 6' 3pt. Hitch 50.00$           60.00$           80.00$           120.00$         195.00$         
Pressure Washer, 2000 PSI 2 GPM, GAS 25.00$           35.00$           45.00$           85.00$           165.00$         
Roller 2' tow or hand 8.00$             12.00$           18.00$           25.00$           50.00$           
Spreader 8.00$             12.00$           18.00$           25.00$           50.00$           
Tiller, Mid Tine 30.00$           50.00$           65.00$           125.00$         210.00$         
Tiller, Rear Tine 35.00$           60.00$           80.00$           150.00$         240.00$         

Plumbing  & Pump
Sewer Snake 28.00$            $           35.00  $           45.00  $           75.00 150.00$         
Tank Locator 25.00$            $           25.00  $           25.00  $           50.00 100.00$         
Tank Locator Lost Tranmitter 40.00$            $           40.00  $           40.00  $           40.00 40.00$           
Video Inspection Camera 50.00$            $           65.00  $           75.00  $         150.00 300.00$         
Well Pump Puller 50.00$            $           75.00  $         100.00  $         150.00 300.00$         
Pump, 2" Gas 30.00$            $           40.00  $           50.00  $           75.00 150.00$         

Transport / Ladder / Jacks
Equipment Hauler 8.00$             12.00$           20.00$           37.50$           75.00$           
Engine Hoist, folding 25.00$           25.00$           30.00$           45.00$           90.00$           
Ladder, Folding extension (Little Giant) 10.00$           15.00$           20.00$           37.50$           75.00$           
Stepladder, 6' 5.00$             8.00$             10.00$           15.00$           30.00$           
Trailer 30.00$            $           30.00  $           50.00  N/A N/A
Wheelbarrow 5.00$              $             8.00  $           12.00  $           20.00 40.00$           

Tree & Clearing
Chain Saw 12" w/1 gal mix gas & 1 chain 30.00$            $           45.00  $           60.00  $         140.00 175.00$         
Chain Saw 14" w/1 gal mix gas & 1 chain 35.00$            $           50.00  $           65.00  $         150.00 185.00$         
Chipper  6" Diesel 200.00$          $         250.00  $         320.00  $         500.00 960.00$         
Stump Grinder Diesel w/trailer 200.00$          $         275.00  $         350.00  $         600.00 895.00$         
Tree Pruner, manual 8.00$              $           10.00  $           12.00  $           20.00 30.00$           

Phone 570-325-2903    www.903inc.com

Rental Equipment

Weekend Rentals are to be picked up Friday after 4:30PM and returned no later than Monday at 7:30AM.
One week rentals on metered excavation equipment include up to 40 metered hours, hours over 40 will be pro-rated.

We are an Authorized                  Dealer! Call 570-325-3022 for a free quote.



MEN’S GOLF TOURNAMENT
Larry Erra
	 Our 25th anniversary golf tournament was held on Friday 
July 5th at White Birch Golf Course. Although it was a hot 
and humid day (but no rain) we still had fifty golfers attend. 
The following are the results:
Low score for seniors: Rand Tuttle & Bob Lindsay
Low score for juniors: Mike Bott & Jason McElmoyle
Closest to the pin: Rich Casmirri & John Bellini
Longest drive for seniors: Rand Tuttle
Longest drive for juniors: T J McKeon
Straightest drive: Tom McKeon
	 Our thanks go to the following sponsors: Dom & Ali, 
Trattoria 903, Bobs Market, Rainbows End, Inn of Jim 
Thorpe, Beacon Diner, Opera House, Bon Appetite and 
White Birch Golf Course. 
	 Each player received a T shirt with a 25th anniversary 
logo on it (thanks to Bob Shuler’s effort).  
	 Also, thanks to Dan Bangs and Joe Van Uiter for their help. 
We are looking for someone to volunteer to take over the 
running of next years’ tournament. There is no date for next 
year’s tournament. Contact the BCL office if interested.

SYMPATHY
Edie Boyer
	 Belated sympathy to Barbara Spitzer and family, whose 
husband and father, AJ passed away. The Spitzers have 
lived at BCL for the past eleven years. AJ retired from I.B.M. 
and was a veteran of the National Guard. He was a very 
active member of our local fire department and an amateur 
radio club. AJ also leaves a beloved grandson, Justin.
	 Our deepest sympathy to Harry Guardiola and his family 
on the loss of wife and mother, Bernice “Honey”. To know 
Honey was to love her. We miss her warm smile and gentle 
manner. We miss seeing her riding in the golf cart with 
Harry (beach chair attached). Their daughter and son-in-
law Barbara and Fred Maloney also live in BCL. Honey was 
very family orientated and loved having family meals and 
get-to-gethers here at BCL. She is missed.
	 Sympathy also to Ethel Scott and her family for losing 
husband and father, Howard “Bud”. If the weather was 
favorable, it wasn’t often you passed the Scott’s house 
that Bud wasn’t out tending his lawn and flowers. Howard 
is missed by his family, Bear Creek friends and his church 
family.
	 NOTE: Please let our BCL office know of deaths you would 
like listed or write something and hand it into the office. 
Those of us who write articles surely are not acquainted 
with everyone and don’t mean to slight any family.

MORE SYMPATHIES
Anita McCartney
	 Bill and Anita McCartney each lost a parent in 2012. Bill’s 
mother, Shirley McCartney Maxwell, passed away last May 
(2012) in Florida. During the early years of BCL, Shirley, and 
her husband, George Maxwell, worked with John Wargo 
and sold many of the properties in the development.  Anita’s 
father, Daniel Novitsky, passed away in December. He was 
treasurer of the Weatherly Foundry and Manufacturing, 
before his retirement.
	 Editor’s note…. Harold E. McMichael, 87, passed, May 
25, 2013. Upon retiring, he moved to his lakefront home, 
where he spent many happy days of leisure. Surviving are 
his long-time companion, Deloris Williams; son, Bruce of 
Bear Creek Lake; daughter, Lynn Murphy and her husband 
Michael, daughter, Jane Meneely and her husband Eric; 
sister, Adele Wasson; and three grandchildren, Christina, 
David and Timothy Murphy. (Published in Times News on 
May 28, 2013)
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HELPING HANDS of BCL
Nancy Berchtold
	 Reaching out to lend a hand comes naturally for us in 
Bear Creek Lakes. When times get tough we pull together 
to help. Three residents of BCL, Kim Andreacola, Kathy 
Wagner and Nancy Berchtold hope to strengthen this circle 
of care by forming, Helping Hands of BCL. Together with 
a dozen initial members, this network has already been a 
helping hand to others. The website, managed by Kathy, 
Kim and Nancy, will match the needs of residents of BCL 
with volunteers who can help with those needs. Open only 
to residents of BCL, Helping Hands is a secure, private site 
and not social media like Facebook. 
	 This summer, three residents of BCL mowed the lawn of 
a neighbor who was seriously ill. In a gesture of care and 
concern, they lightened the burden of this family. There are 
many ways to help, from bringing meals to sick neighbors, 
driving folks to appointments, picking up groceries for 
homebound friends, stopping in to check on a senior resident 
and more. If you need a helping hand or know someone 
who does, please let us know and we will be in touch.
	 Visit our site: www.lotsahelpinghands.com/c/705180 and 
join us in this outreach. If you don’t have a computer, we will 
connect with you through phone. You can reach us through 
the website or call Nancy: 609-575-0599

BCL and TGIF
Bob and Diana Bochantin
	 We all know what BCL is but what is TGIF. For those of 
you who do not know, it stands for “Thank Goodness It’s 
Friday” and its Bear Creek Lake’s way to end a week and 
start a weekend. All are welcome to join the group at the 
pavilion behind the pool every Friday. All you need is a food 
item to share (appetizer, salad, casserole, dessert, etc.) and 
beverages for yourself. It’s a friendly gathering and a way 
to meet new people. After we partake of the delicious meal, 
we move on to a game of bocce – men against the women. 
We even try to keep this friendly, too. Right now, as the 
days are getting shorter, we are meeting at 5:00pm. When it 
starts to get too cool, we will move our TGIF to Stewart Hall 
and begin our evening at 6:00pm. For more info call Diana 
at 570-732-4262.

ROADS
Tom Larney
	 HI ALL! This year’s paving has not begun at the time of 
this writing however the second half of July will be the start 
of paving.
	 Two of the entrances off Rt. 903 will be upgraded and 
they are Hawthorne Drive and Cub Lane. A section on 
Indian Trail from Piney Woods to the (Fork) will be overlaid. 
(say 600 LF) The area around the mailboxes at Behrens 
Rd. and Cottonwood will be paved along with about 200 
LF of shoulder upgrade on Cottonwood. Adjustments to 
the paving on Ash Dr. coming off Behrens Rd. up to and 
including Mountain View are planned for paving.
Enjoy the remaining seasons before the winter.

“Remember when you come across a volunteer, be 
respectful.  They give up their time doing what they do 

(VOLUNTEERING).” 2012 Bill Malone 

NEW YEAR’S EVE PARTY
Marty Palmer 
	 Please come out to the annual BCL New Year’s Eve Party 
on Tuesday, December 31st. More details will be provided 
as it gets closer to the celebration.

WATER AEROBICS, LADIES BOCCE, 
& SNACKS

WHAT A COMBINATION!?!
Linda Kunkel
	 The start of water aerobics in June saw a few “die hards” 
participating in chilly water with cool air temperature. Those 
who stuck it out deserve a pat on the back. As the fourth 
of July approached with rising temperatures, and the water 
heater was fixed, we more than tripled our attendance. I was 
very pleased with the return of many of our regulars who 
enjoy this great water exercise; plus we were fortunate to 
gain some new participants along the way, including casual 
visitors and vacationers wishing to partake in this wonderful 
recreational activity. Our water aerobic exercises continue 
throughout August, as long as the pool remains open during 
weekdays. I wish to thank everyone who helped me in any 
way, and especially thank those who participated and put 
up with me and my commands. Till next year, remember 
ladies to “soften your lips and keep breathing!”
	 With the very warm weather, our refreshing swimming 
pool and lake water took most of our bocce ladies away 
from the court. Instead of sweating it out as we play bocce, 
we’d rather be cooling off in the water. But we’ll be back! As 
cool temperatures approach with the fall weather and the 
closing of the pool, you’ll find us back bantering, squabbling 
and laughing at ourselves as we enjoy this great social 
activity. If you’re looking for an outdoor activity and love to 
socialize, then come and join us. If you’ve never played, 
don’t worry. It’s an easy game to learn and you don’t even 
have to be good at it. You just need a willingness to have 
fun. Come and join us on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons 
at 2:00. For more info, call Linda at 325-4236. See you at 
the court! 
	 . . . and now a word from our sponsor . . . . . . . . .
Chips, tootsie rolls, and extreme sours are just a few of the 
items sold from our new snack cart at the pool. What are 
extreme sours? Just ask the kids, as this is the most sought 
after snack we have sold. As of this writing, I cannot say that 
we had a successful summer but I’m sure we will. I will say 
that we were very successful with the amount of volunteers 
this summer. We even lucked out to the point that no one 
had to work more than one Saturday or Sunday each 
month. I wish to thank each and every one of my volunteers, 
including my buyers who were so willing to make our snack 
purchases. I look forward to another successful summer 
next year.

BCLCA HOMEOWNERS REMINDER
Bill Allison
	 BCL Permits are required for the following activities:
•	 Cutting or removing any trees, live or dead, 4 inches 
diameter or larger
•	 Building or installation of sheds, garages, driveways, or 
any building construction
	 Permit applications are available on the website and at 
the BCL Office
	 Costs: Disregarding permit rules may result in surcharges 
of $250. There is a $300 fine for litter, abandoned vehicles, 
and overgrown vegetation.
	 Please read the Spring Newsletter (page 6) for further 
information on new rules.
Any questions please call Bill Allison.



MAINTENANCE
Todd Laudenschlager
	 Since our last newsletter Jim and Colin have completed 
numerous tasks to ensure we are prepared for every 
event in BCL. They also have their plate full with regular 
maintenance duties to make a very full work week. In the 
past few weeks Jim and I have been reviewing the roads for 
a brush removal at the intersections. The lines of sight have 
diminished over the years and must be reestablished. We 
will be clearing brush and debris away from the intersections 
to the member’s property lines. We will also be improving 
drainage swales along roads to deal with drainage issues. 
In September and October maintenance will be starting to 
ready all the snow plows and equipment ready for winter. I`m 
sorry to say that but winter will come. In the meanwhile enjoy 
your summer and the great facilities at Bear Creek Lakes.                                                                                              
Hoping for a mild winter!                                                                                                                

WARNING - ELECTROSHOCK DROWNING
Kevin McGrath
	 We all know electricity and water don’t mix. I have recently 
learned that miniscule amounts of leaking AC current near 
docks can and has resulted in fresh water electroshock 
drowning’s. All electrical circuits anywhere near the water 
must be protected with a Ground Fault Circuit Interrupter 
(GFCI). We have many newer metal docks and many boats 
with battery chargers and other dock lights and wiring. GFCIs 
also must be tested monthly. Even a temporary extension 
cord can cause problems. Please make sure all dock wiring 
and battery chargers are properly connected. If you are 
swimming near a dock and you feel a tingle, immediately 
swim away and approach from dry land. Shut off all power. 
Many of these accidents have involved children swimming 
near docks and docked boats. Let’s make sure our lake is 
safe from this hazard. More info at this website. http://www.
boatus.com/seaworthy/magazine/2013/july/electric-shock-
drowning-explained.asp
	 Editor’s note… This information & link, will be on the Lake 
& Dam Committee page on our website 

JRA 5K WALK/RUN OR 3K WALK
-THANK YOU

Dylan Bradley
	 I would like to thank everyone who supported my 3rd 
Annual Arthritis Walk.  Thanks to everyone’s support and 
generosity, I was able to raise $1,400.00 this year.  This year 
I chose to earmark the money I raised towards supporting 
Arthritis Camp.  This is a great camp that is near and dear 
to me as it brings kids from all over Eastern Pennsylvania 
together at Camp Victory in Millville, Pa.  What is unique 
about this camp is that everyone there has some form of 
arthritis.  After attending camp for 6 years, this year I have 
the privilege of being a camp counselor.  Thanks again to 
everybody.

POOL COMMITTEE
Steve Sosnowski
	 As I write this in mid-July, I am happy to report that we 
have had a great pool season so far.  We did initially have 
some issues with the pool heater but they have all been 
resolved.   I hope Mother Nature cooperates so that you all 
have a relaxing fun filled summer.

HUMAN RESOURCES COMMITTEE
Jack McGeehan
	 This past year had been almost normal until we received 
the resignation of Sylvia Capozzoli. Sylvia has taken on a 
new expanded position with the Dimmick Memorial Library. 
We wish her well and thank her for all the devotion and 
patience as she solidified a part time position with the 
BCLCA office staff. Barbara and Pat continue to be the “glue 
that holds everything together” for me and the rest of the 
community. I joke with Barbara on occasion that we need a 
“bat phone” to keep in touch (I hope I didn’t date either of us 
with that comment).
	 Our maintenance staff - Jim and Colin deserve a big thank 
you if you ever have the moment to give it to them. They are 
hardworking, diligent and keep our grounds in tip top shape. 
There is so much that goes unnoticed and I personally think 
we have the best that we could ask for. 
	 We have a bunch of new faces on our lifeguarding 
staff and appreciate their dedication to their profession 
certification and the needs of our recreational activities. 
They follow a set of standards that are not just community 
rules and regulations but are state and federal guidelines 
that they have been train for to keep you and your families 
and guests safe. I must say that Colleen has taken on her 
role as Chair of the Lifeguard committee seriously. She has 
added several mid-season, in-service training sessions that 
have kept the lifeguards on top of their training.  In addition 
to the Lifeguards, a special acknowledgement to our badge 
checkers, Deb and Jenn – often, not the most welcomed 
of our staff – if you are forced to go home and get your 
badge….they none-the-less are very dedicated and I thank 
them for all they do!

Editor’s Note
Because of the early date this newsletter must go to the 
printer, some of our summer activities will be reported in our 
Spring 2014 issue.

MOVIES-MOVIES-MOVIES
Sylvia Capozzoli
	 We are still having movie night in Stewart Hall on the 2nd 
Saturday of the month and will continue through the winter 
months.  Movies start at 7PM. This summer we saw some 
great hits in air conditioned comfort.   In June, we got to 
see Skyfall, a new James Bond movie.  In July, Life of Pi, a 
journey of adventure.  August we saw The Hobbit, a fantasy 
with wonderful special effects.  
	 Movies are shown on a wide movie screen with surround 
sound.  Come and join us. Look for the movie titles on the 
calendar posted on our BCL Website. So bring a comfy 
chair, your BCL badge, have some free popcorn and a free 
soda and see a free movie.
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YARD SALE
Ron McCloskey
	 The 8th annual Bear Creek Lakes Community Yard/
Garage Sale, held on June 22nd & 23rd was once again 
a huge success. The weather was beautiful & the crowds 
large & friendly. We had 75 homes signed up to participate 
and another 10 called after the deadline. If you call after 
the deadline you cannot get on the maps, but you can still 
participate. Remember that there is no cost because our 
Civic Association picks up the tab for all advertising. I talked 
to our security man and he informed me that there was no 
complaints or incidents reported. 
	 The tentative dates for 2014 and 9th annual will be June 
28th and 29th. Some people have mentioned to me that 
Sunday is a waste with very few buyers. Others told me 
they did fairly well. You don’t have to be selling on Sunday 
if you choose not to. Our members on Indian Trail had 13 
homes involved, followed closely by BCL Drive with 11 and 
Piney Woods with 7.
	 I would like to thank Bud Hill & Dennis Gallagher for 
helping me with putting out the signs. I would also like to 
thank Barb Godshalk and Pat Crain for all their help. Barb 
hit a home run with the maps this year; they looked nothing 
like the ones I turned into the office. People told me they 
could actually read them this year. Thanks again Barb, and 
thanks to whoever taught you your computer skills.
	 If you have any suggestions on how to make this a bigger 
and better event, call me at 325-5348 and leave a message, 
I will get back to you.
	 Editor’s note….. Thanks Ron. I will admit I have had some 
help from one particular person, who will remain nameless, 
but mostly I’m self-taught.

UPDATE ON THE 
PFT RECREATION PARK

Jack McGeehan
	 The Penn Forest Township (PFT) Recreation Park that is 
being developed across Route 903 is well under construction.  
As we all know, this project has been years in the making 
since the Jim Thorpe Area School District entered into an 
agreement with Penn Forest Township to develop this land 
into a Township Park. As I write this article, the widening of 
the highway for the entrances has begun.
	 The Board of Directors has hired a consulting engineer, 
Whittemore and Haigh Engineering Inc., to review the land 
development plan to ensure that all of the components 
of the plan have no adverse effect on our community 
resources and personal property.  At the July Penn Forest 
Township Board of Supervisors monthly meeting, the Board 
of Supervisors had received a detailed report from their 
engineers (Barry Isett and Associates) that explained the 
costs associated with the entire plan. The result seems to 
be that the BOS are taking a conservative approach at the 
development phases – the plan, which initially was thought 
to be fully funded with state grant money, will now end up 
costing the Township $900,000.00 +/-.  
	 The BCLCA Board of Directors, along with Whittemore 
and Haigh Engineering Inc., will continue to be steadfast in 
our monitoring of this development. There are some initial 
concerns with the Hydrology, Design and Post Storm Water 
Management that we are meeting with Township engineers 
to discuss. We hope to resolve these issues before any 
major development begins.
	 If you have any concerns or questions, or for an immediate 
update on the situation, please do not hesitate to call me at 
570-325-4697.

MEET THE CANDIDATES: 
 

Jack Knorr  
I have been on the Board for the last six years.  I 
oversee Stewart Hall.  There have been a lot of 
improvements over the years and Stewart Hall 
continues to be rented on a consistent basis. My 
wife and I have been permanent residents since 
2004.  We love this community.  I would like to 
run for another term and seek your support. 
Thank you.     
 
 

Kevin McGrath 
My name is Kevin McGrath. Deb and I have been 
part-time owners for more than 10 years. I am 
running for a third term on the board. I own a real 
estate firm in suburban Philadelphia that 
specializes in managing condominium and 
homeowners associations. I have over 30 years 
of experience handling the fiscal and operational 
aspects of the association. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Pat Stasyk  
I have been on the Board for six years and 
currently in charge of Recreation.  I would like to 
continue for one more term.  I have lived in Bear 
Creek Lakes since 2004 and know that this is the 
best community in the Poconos.  I contribute as 
much as possible to help BCL remain a first class 
community. Thanks for your support.   
 

Todd Laudenschlager 
Hello my name is Todd Laudenschlager and I 
have served on the BCL Board of Directors for 
six years, the last two as Vice-President. My 
duties for the Association have included the 
Building and Construction Committee; reviewing 
and approving structures and permits. I am also 
the Maintenance Committee Chair, overseeing 
facilities and grounds in our beautiful community. 
I am also Co-Chair of Roads and have oversight 
of the day-to-day roads operations. I am the 
owner of a construction company since 1978 and 
serve on Zoning Hearing Boards and Board of 
Building Appeals in the Lehigh Valley. I have 
enjoyed serving the community and hope you will 
allow me to continue to serve. Thank You. 
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BUILDING COMMITTEE 
Todd Laudenschlager 
	 The BCL community has seen an increase in shed 
installations and deck construction. In the past year there 
have been instances of members installing sheds and 
constructing structures without an approved BCL permit. 
The result of this is an increase in legal fees charged to the 
association. Before you start a project that includes installing 
a shed or structure, please call the office or me to get 
guidance and permit information before you begin. We are 
always excited to see members improving their properties.                                                                                                                 
Enjoy the rest of summer!

SMITH’S 
COUNTRY STORE

Deck & Siding Stains•	
Deck Cleaner•	
Interior & Exterior Quality •	
Paints
Hardware • Lumber•	
Plumbing & Electrical •	
Supplies
Lawn & Garden Supplies•	
Well Pumps•	

(570) 325-2068
1826 State Rt. 903, Jim Thorpe

EXTERIOR PRODUCTS

Monday-Friday 8AM-5PM
Saturday 9AM-3PM

Sunday Closed



LIFEGUARD COMMITTEE
Colleen Bradley
	 What a summer it has been so far.  We are half way through 
July and have had some really great weather.  Through 
July 15th we have had 2 in-service training sessions with a 
certified instructor.  She has reported that our lifeguards are 
all performing up to standards.  We have 2 more sessions 
scheduled for this year, and I’m confident that our lifeguards 
will continue to do well.  Pool Day is coming up and is 
always one of the highlights of the season. As of this writing, 
lifeguard challenge and lifeguard appreciation night at the 
pool are still on the schedule.
	 Last week the lifeguards played the Past Our Prime (POP) 
wiffle ball team in a 14 inning game that ended in a 3-3 tie.  
Neither team wanted the game to end.  Afterwards the POP 
team treated the lifeguards to hot dogs and drinks.  Both 
sides really enjoyed the experience and another game is 
being planned.
	 As of July 15th the lifeguards have made 2 water rescues 
at the pool and 1 at the lake.  Their diligence to duty and 
quick reaction prevented the incidents from becoming more 
serious than they already were.  Just a reminder, when 
the lifeguards respond to a situation in the water, they are 
required to complete an incident report immediately.  This 
will necessitate getting everyone out of the water while they 
complete their report.  Once again this year, the lifeguards 
have to spend far too much time enforcing the “no diapers in 
the pool and lake rule”.  At our July board meeting the Board 
of Directors fully backed this rule. 
	 Editor’s note…. To read about “Past Our Prime (POP)” 
Tuesday morning wiffle ball team, visit: http://www.tnonline.
com/2013/may/20/past-their-prime-jim-thorpe-seniors-
relive-their-youth-through-wiffle-ball-games 

TOP TEN WINTER SAFETY TIPS 
Denis & Rosemarie McCaig 
	 More than half of all fatal house fires occur in the winter.
1. Keep heaters at least three feet away from bedding, 
furniture, and drapes. 
2. Check the condition of electric heaters before use, 
especially if they’ve been stored away. 
3. Check for cracks or tears in electric wiring, loose plugs 
and exposed wiring. 
4. Install smoke detectors. Test them once a month. 
Remember to replace the batteries when you change your 
clocks twice a year. 
5. Install carbon monoxide detectors. Carbon monoxide 
detectors, like smoke detectors have a life span of no more 
than ten years. The same applies to electric blankets as a 
rule. Replace them around every ten years. 
6. Clean the lint trap in the dryer after each load. Don’t allow 
a buildup of lint in the exhaust duct. Lint is flammable with 
enough accumulation and enough heat. Don’t leave the 
house while the dryer is running. 
7. Don’t use light weight extension cords on “heavy” 
appliances. Don’t allow permanent use of extension cords. 
Never run extension cords under carpets/rugs. Replace 
frayed extension cords. 
8. Keep a multi-purpose fire extinguisher on all floors of 
the house. Keep it between you and the kitchen range, not 
beyond the range. Keep one near the heating system. Never 
attempt to extinguish a fire that spreads quickly. Close the 
door, leave the house and call the fire department. 
9. Make sure the fireplace flue opens and closes fully. Have 
your chimney cleaned annually by a professional service. 
Keep flammable items three feet from the fireplace. Use a 
fireplace screen. Place all ashes in a metal container. 
10. Plan a home fire drill. Know how to get out by TWO exit 
routes.
















Sales & Service
• water pumps
• tanks
• treatment

1262 Municipal Rd.
Lehighton, PA 18235

570-386-5293
www.haymanwater.com

Prompt Service •35 years experience

OFFICE, WEB, NEWSLETTER
Barbara Godshalk
	 With the help of Pat & Sylvia, the office has been running 
smoothly. As you probably know by now, Sylvia has moved 
on to a better position. Thank you Sylvia for all your help 
and we will miss you.
	 We had several members ask about the Boat Rack 
Lottery Form, so in this issue we have included the form for 
2014. PLEASE, do not send this form in before January 1, 
2014. DO NOT SEND any money with the lottery form. The 
office is very busy in the fall processing the dues payments 
and these forms might get lost in the shuffle. The rack 
assignments take place early April and you will be notified 
by invoice with your rack assignment. 
	 Badges. We had several members this year misplace 
their badges because they were picked up in the fall when 
paying the dues. This ends up being a very costly mistake. 
We are making a change and the badges and car passes 
for 2014 will not be available for pickup until Jan.1, 2014.
	 We continue to receive calls requesting personal 
information and business recommendations. We are not 
permitted to give out any personal information regarding 
our members. We are not permitted to recommend 
businesses. 
	 The office needs YOUR help. After any major mailing we 
have (newsletters, dues invoices, etc.) it amazes me the 
amount of returned items we receive. Many times we are 
not supplied with the forwarding address. Please notify the 
office when you have a change of address. There is a form 
on the website you may fill out and send to us, although a 
simple email would be sufficient.
	 Ah.. Did you say website? Do you know there is a website 
with the address of www.BCLCA.org? Forms; there are 
many forms for your use and to save you the trip of going to 
the office. Contact information; this can save you the time 
of making a phone call and waiting for the return call to find 
out when we are open and our hours. Calendar; not only 
does the calendar list all the events, pool hours, office open, 
etc., it also shows when the hall is reserved. So when you 
are interested in renting Stewart Hall, you can check the 
calendar to see if it is available. If you see “Hall Reserved” it 
is not available. Advertisers; yes, our advertisers. I would like 
to thank all our advertisers who help make this newsletter 
possible. All the advertisers in this newsletter are listed on 
our website with links to their web pages (where available) 
Lets help support them because they support us. There 
are many more items available on our website you will find 
helpful so please check us out. You may be surprised and 
find exactly what you were looking for.

	 I almost forgot…. “Friends of BCL”. Friends, as we call 
it, is exactly that. We are all friends here in BCL and this is 
a Facebook page devoted to BCL. You need a Facebook 
account to be a member and it is a closed group. Meaning, 
only members of BCL can see and access our page. To join, 
there are several links on our web page. You ask to join 
and then wait to be accepted. That’s it. We have received 
many compliments especially from the members who do 
not reside here year long. Those members find it useful 
especially when major storms hit the area. Hope to see you 
all on Friends……
	 Newsletter… It felt as if I just finished the Spring issue 
when I realized the August issue is right around the corner. I 
want to thank everyone for coming through on schedule this 
time. I only needed to send out one reminder to a handful of 
people when usually I end up sending threatening letters…
lol. So thank you again for your help and support. 

Editor’s note….. I apologize if I missed any announcements. 
Information only comes from YOU. If you would like to put 
something in the newsletter in the future, you can email 
or mail the article to our office. All address information is 
available in this newsletter

OUR TREES
	 A request to all our BCL neighbors – from your BCL 
neighbors.  The tree at the intersection of Midway and 
Indian Trail is being used as a bulletin board. Scraps are left 
which looks awful and it is not healthy for the tree. We have 
bulletin boards. Please do not post flyers on our trees.



BCL BOAT RACK LOTTERY REGISTRATION FORM – Year 2014 

All information must be completed and the form returned to the office 
no earlier than January 1, 2014 and no later than March 31, 2014  

to be eligible for the lottery. 
 

Name: ___________________________________________________________________________  

Bear Creek Lake Address ____________________________________________________________  

Non-BCL Address __________________________________________________________________  

City & State  ____________________________________________     Zip Code  ________________  

Phone Number ____________________________ email ___________________________________  

Type of Boat/Weight________________________________________  Boat Sticker# ____________  

In order to be eligible to participate in the lottery for a boat rack for the year identified above, I hereby agree 

to the following terms and conditions concerning the use of the boat racks for the year identified above:  

1. Annual boat rack rental fee is $10.00 payable within 10 days of being notified you have been assigned a 

boat rack for the year.  

2. I understand and agree that, during any period when the boat is in the boat rack, the Bear Creek Lakes 

Civic Association (hereinafter referred to as (“the Association”) is not responsible in any manner if the 

boat is stolen or damaged and I expressly waive any right whatsoever to seek damages from the         

Association if the boat is stolen or damaged.  

3. I agree to remove my boat from the rack area by December 1st of the year identified above.  

4. I understand and agree that, if my boat is not removed by December 1st of the year identified above, the 

Association has my expressed permission to remove the boat from the boat rack and store it at a storage 

charge of thirty dollars ($30.00) per month, which I agree to pay. I also understand and agree that, during 

any period when the boat is stored by the Association, the Association is not responsible in any manner  

if the boat is stolen or damaged and I expressly waive any right whatsoever to seek damages from the 

Association if the boat is stolen or damaged.  

5. I understand that the Association will only store boats for a maximum of nine (9) months and that any 

boat remaining in storage after nine (9) months will be disposed of by the Association as it deems        

appropriate and I expressly waive any right whatsoever to seek damages from the Association if the boat 

is disposed of.  

Date_______________________   Registrant____________________________________________  

Special requests & notes: 
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BCL Resident









Cedar Creek Real Estate 





We Are In Need of More Homes For Our Buyers. 
Call Us Today If You’re Interested in Selling Your House. 






    




   

BCL Resident



BCL Resident

570.325.5270
50 East 5th Street  Jim Thorpe

	 PA096601

Mulch$32 Yard

Landscape Installs & Maintenance•	

Commercial & Residential Mowing•	

Mulch and Stone Sales & Delivery•	

Tree Pruning & Removals•	

Snow Plowing•	

Self Storage Units•	
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Don’t settle for less 

 than the best! 
 




• HOME SALES 

• NEW CONSTRUCTION 

• LOT SALES 

• COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES 

• VACATION RENTALS 
 




         MARY ENCK, BROKER, GRI,     

              BROKER APPRAISER 
                     570-722-8000 

 

MARY ENCK REALTY, INC. 

 P.O. Box 11, Corner Rts. 534 & 903          Albrightsville, PA 18210 
 

          Toll Free: 866-886-6279                   Email: Info@MaryEnckRealty.com 
 

 www.MaryEnckRealty.com               www.JimThorpeHomeValues.com 
 

Steve’s Carpet Service 

 

Largest In Stock Warehouse 

 

CARPET - VINYL - LAMINATE 

CERAMIC - HARDWOOD 

 

CARPET & VINYL REMNANTS 

 

Flooring Supplies Available 

 

Route 209, Gilbert  

610-681-5763                                                   
Route 903, Albrightsville 

570-722-2084 

BLINDS AVAILABLE 

Stevescarpetservice.com 
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BCL Resident

28 Years of serving the Poconos

LANDSCAPE SUPPLY YARD
Professional Landscaping

Bulk materials
Stone  •  Mulch  •  Trees

Shrubs  •  Topsoil
WE DELIVER

“The Investment That Grows!”
You should compare our prices — you can’t compare our quality

“Anything to do with your home”

2 miles north on Route 903
(570) 325-2191

Bill Gullone



NightWind 
The group that rocked the Pavilion last summer is 

coming back to BCL! 
Bring your lawn chairs and enjoy the music under 
the stars as NightWind once again rocks BCL! 

Saturday August 3rd 6 to 10 pm! 
This is a BYOB event. 

There will be 50/50’s drawings, remember to bring money 

The Quilted Crow
The shop where friendships grow.

179 Interchange Rd., Lehighton,  PA 18235

610-379-4700

www.The-QuiltedCrow.com
qcrow@ptd.net

Quilt Fabric
& Supplies

Hours: Mon,Tues, Wed, Fri 10am to 6pm; Thurs 10am to 8pm; Sat. 10am to 2pm

Tree Service & Land Clearing
Brushmowing, Chipping, Stump Grinding & Removal

Small Landscaping, Digging & Grading, Fill Dirt
Driveway Stone and Bulk Firewood

Snowplowing and Cindering

Ron Hemerly, Contractor
70 Bear Creek Dr., Jim Thorpe, PA 18229

570-325-3169 (office)  610-554-4867 (cell)
SERVING THE POCONOS SINCE 1969  HICPA #027149

BCL Resident



Pocono Mountain Lakes Realty

Well It Finally Happened!!!!

Pocono Mountain Lakes Realty, Voted Greatest In The 
Poconos for 2 years Running, Has opened a New Office 

in Jim Thorpe

Our Team is Looking Forward To Providing The Same 
Dedication, Enthusiasm, and Service To Out Client’s 

that Will Allow Us To Stay #1!

Our Office Is Located Just North of “Bear Creek Lake” 
on Route 903, Across From The Shell Station and Now 
Allows Us To Easily Serve Both Carbon County For All 

Of Your Real Estate Needs!

1578 Route 903, Suite #5
Jim Thorpe, PA 18229
Office: 570-267-1565

Fax: 570-504-7262
www.carboncountyhomepage.com

233 Route 940
Blakeslee, PA 18610
Office: 570-234-0633

Fax: 570-504-7262
www.poconomountainlakes.com

Serving All Of
Your

Residential
Needs!

Sellers
&

Buyers

Put Your Property 
On The Top 

Vacation Rental 
Program In The 

Poconos!

Free
Market
Analysis
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 


 









TEMPERATURE MONITORING 
DEVICES 

SECURITY LIGHTING 

Control Security 
Centrl Ston Alr Syte 

325-4453 
George & Ken Boltman                                                                 BCL Residents 

Hotwash, Inc.
Pressure Washing Services

Remove Algae, Mold & Mildew from your Vinyl Siding & Fencing, 
Brighten Concrete Sidewalks & Patio Areas.  

Complete Deck Restoration, Cleaned, Prepped & Sealed.
Free Estimates & Fully Insured

Restore the Beauty in Your Home, Decks & Patio’s

www.hotwashinc.com
610-377-6028	 610-351-2119



Lake Harmony (Main) Office  
RT. 940 Lake Harmony,  

PO Box 231, Lake Harmony, PA 18624 

Toll Free: (800) 444-3721 
Local #: (570) 443-9555 

Fax #: (570) 443-9544 

Jack Frost Mountain Road 
PO Box 250, Lake Harmony, PA 18624 

Local #: (570) 722-0111 
Fax #: (570) 722-0256 







♦ 
♦ 
♦ 

• Heart & Vascular Center
• Orthopaedic & Sports Medicine
• Emergency Services/Fastrack ER
• St. Luke’s Cancer Center
• Radiology & Imaging Services
• Neurology
• Physical Therapy & Wellness 

• Urology
• Ears Nose and Throat Services
• Nursing & Rehabilitation Center
• Family & Internal Medicine
• Infusion Services

1-866-STLUKES
(1-866-785-8537)

360 W. Ruddle Street • Coaldale, PA 18218
www.sluhn.org

Affiliated with St. Luke’s University Health Network

570-325-BANK
MauchChunkTrust.com

• Convenient locations
• Dedicated & fast service
• Products to meet your individual needs



1978-2013

PA Contractor 2948

866-4-YOUR-HOME
www.libertyhomesPA.com Rt. 940, Pocono Lake

• Year 'round Family Homes • Vacation "Get-a-Way" Homes
• The Retirement Home You've Always Dreamed of
• Beautiful Additions & Energy Efficient Remodeling

Building the memories of a lifetime
– one home at a time

BEAR CREEK LAKES MEMBER INFORMATION FORM 

Use both sides of this form to update any information and return to the office. 

LOT: LAST NAME: BCL ADDRESS: 

Member Information 

Owner First Name Middle Initial Co-Owner First Name Middle Initial 

    

Permanent Mailing Address           Secondary Mailing Address 
If second address (Example: 

Florida), give date range 

STREET: STREET: 

    

CITY/STATE/ZIP CITY/STATE/ZIP 

OFFICE MANAGER 

Barbara Godshalk 

In every issue of Echoes Around the Lake, we will 
include a Member Registration Form. We have 
found that many of the phone numbers we have on 
file are no longer in service. If the office doesn’t 
have accurate contact information we cannot notify 
you when there is a problem or concern. To ensure 
that the office has accurate information (this in-
cludes ownership which should match your deed, 
phone numbers, BCL address, mailing address and 
emergency contact) please return this form with the 
updated information.  
 

DON’T FORGET TO PICK UP YOUR BADGES 

AND CAR PASSES BEFORE THE RUSH and en-
joy the Memorial Day weekend. Don’t wait until Sat-
urday May 26th to pick them up and take the 
chance of waiting in line for an hour or more. This 
would be wasted time when you could be enjoying 
time at a picnic, the pool, tennis courts or the 
beach. Let us help you by coming to the office any 
Monday, Tuesday, Friday or Saturday 10am-3pm to 
pick up the badges. 
Note: The office WILL NOT BE OPEN on Saturday 
May 25th until AFTER the General Meeting. Any 
changes in time will be listed on our website. 
We tried this last year and it worked out very well. 
On Sunday May 19th and Friday May 24th, the office 
will be open BY APPOINTMENT ONLY to pick up 
BADGES ONLY. If you would like to take ad-

vantage of this special time, then fill out the appro-
priate form (on the reverse side) and return it to the 
office. 
 
When sending any correspondence to the attention 
of BCLCA (Executive officers, Directors and em-
ployees) it must include your name, address and 
phone number. The BCLCA office currently accepts 
email, fax and paper correspondence. Fax & paper 
correspondence must be signed.  
 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

Barbara Godshalk 

A big “thank you” to our advertisers, who help make 
this newsletter possible. To our new advertisers, a 
“thank you” to you too. A reminder that all the ad-
vertisers are listed on our website along with links 
to their websites. They help support our newsletter 
and we should help support them. 
Just a reminder, the Bulletin Board postings are for 
our members and businesses that have paid to ad-
vertise in this newsletter. 



Phone Numbers & Email 

NAME NUMBER EMAIL 

      

      

      

      

      

   ~ Emergency Contact Information ~   

NAME RELATIONSHIP NUMBER 

      

      

      

                     

Member Signature   Date 

The office will be open Friday evening May 24th 6:30pm - 8pm for BADGES ONLY 

PRE-REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED!!!! 

Complete & mail this form to the office by Tuesday May 21st. 

Or Email your request to BCLCA@PTD.net 

Last Name _______________________Lot#___________BCL Address______________________ 

Preferred time: (Must circle one)      6:30        6:45        7:00        7:15        7:30        7:45        8: 00 

Times will be confirmed. 

Preference -  PHONE:_________________________ OR EMAIL:___________________________________________ 

The office will be open Sunday May 19th 1pm - 3pm for BADGES ONLY 

PRE-REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED!!!! 

Complete & mail this form to the office by Thursday May 16th. 

Or Email your request to BCLCA@PTD.net 

Last Name _______________________Lot#___________BCL Address______________________ 

Preferred time: (Must circle one)      1:00     1:15     1:30     1:45     2:00     2:15    2:30    2:45    3:00 

Times will be confirmed. 

Preference -  PHONE:_________________________ OR EMAIL:___________________________________________ 


A mind for medicine, A heart for people 

Edward D. Manzella, MD, PC 
Victor A. Manzella, MD 
John R. Manzella, DO 

Manzella Family Healthcare Vision Statement 
Or paents and sta are to e treated lie or own family. e will proide the est possile professional 

care in a straihorward yet appropriate manner. A simple, no nonsense approach in a ariety of clinical 
sens which enales the paent to achiee their fll potenal. 

1353 State Rote 903 
Jim Thorpe, PA 18229 
570-325-8393 

21 Delaware Aene 
Palmerton, PA 18071 
610-826-2909 

ew Paents 
elcome 

Most nsrances 
Accepted 



Dave Miller	 (570) 325-2649
Owner	 Fax (570) 325-9210
www.milanprinting.com	 Email: milanptg@verizon.net

For all your Business, Commercial
and Personal Printing Needs.

Quality Printing at Reasonable Prices

Milan Printing
1012 North Street • Jim Thorpe, PA 18229

BCL Resident

Phone: 267 872 9238

Best Choice Painting 
Power washing & Deck staining 

570-637-0888 
Free estimates 

17 ENGLER LANE 
JIM THORPE, PA 18229 
Fully insured 

GLEN  R DUTTER 

Painter 
Glenstalkingwalls@gmail.com 

ART MINISSA PAINTING
Free Estimates and Insured

PAOAGHIC: 003458

Interior and Exterior
570-325-3572

Wallpaper Removal and Drywall Repair
T-one-eleven Coatings and Repairs

Log Home Coatings
Power Washing

QUALITY WORK SINCE 1980
CUSTOMER SATISFACTION GUARANTEED

DELINqUENT ACCOUNTS
JOhn pOWer

In the past I have not written articles for the newsletter simply because 
the projects I handle are behind the scenes. They include procuring 
prices for the heating fuel, procuring soft drinks for the pool area, and 
most important following up on the late payment of dues. In these 
trying economic times, the latter has become truly a difficult project. 
I have protected the confidentiality of our members until I am forced 
to take legal action and then the matter becomes a public record. The 
procedure is, for the most part, set by the scheduling of notices, and 
still has flexibility to help the members. I had announced last year 
that I was resigning, but stayed on the board to train a board member, 
Bob Skiffington. Bob will take over when the new board is realigned 
in September. He has the computer knowledge that may simplify 
some procedures for the challenging years ahead. BCLCA has a 
commitment to the members, and the collection of dues is how the 
Board fulfills the obligations. The members also have a commitment 
to each other to maintain the beauty of our development. 

I am not going away, but the next year, I will not have to check 
my calendar as to what is scheduled for the week. I will still be 
active but not in an official manner. I, honestly, do not know what 
retirement is but it is time to find time to spend with family, who 
are scattered from North Dakota to North Carolina, and to finish the 
home projects that keep getting put aside. At all the organizations in 
which I participate, the members are well aware that I say “It is time 
for the younger people to step up and be involved for the betterment 
of the organization” 

POOL  
LAWrenCe rYALS

What a Winter!!!!! I am glad to say what a relief it is over and we 
can enjoy our pool. I hope we have a great summer and great warm 
weather. We are striving to make the pool better and if you have any 
suggestions let me know. Hope everyone is well and looking forward 
to a great year. Your pool buddy. 

fIREWISE AND  
ENVIRONMENTAL REPORT
KeVin MCgrATh

Happy Spring!

It is the perfect time of year to look over your yard and make it 
“Firewise”.

Make an inspection of your property and clear brush, leaves, dried 
grass and dead wood from around your house.  Be sure to clear under 
decks and porches as well.  Double check and make sure that your 
“911” address is clearly posted and that your driveway has adequate 
clearance for emergency vehicles.

This is also the time of year when owners look at their lawns 
and consider applying fertilizer and weed control.  PLEASE 
RECONSIDER!  All of the chemicals that you put on your lawn wind 
up in the lake and our wells.  If you would not mix fertilizer or weed 
killer in a glass of water and drink it, please do not put it on your lawn 
because we will all end up drinking it.  If you live near the lake it is 
also a violation of state and federal law to use these products.  Read 
the fine print on the bag. Lush lawns also are the favorite feeding 
ground for geese which add to our pollution problem.

As many of you know we are having a serious flooding problem in 
the community at the east end of the lake.  The water is coming from 
903 and causing many problems.  We are going to need your help in 
trying to work with Harrisburg and PennDot to get some assistance 
with this problem.  Please keep an eye on the BCLCA website for 
a future “call to action”.  We will post information there if we need 
owners to contact our legislators.

Here’s hoping we all have a clean and green summer!

We are also proud to announce that we have been recognized in 
the Firewise Newsletter for our 9th consecutive year as a Firewise 
Community. The following is a quote from the Firewise Newsletter, 

“Being Firewise means greater awareness and safety for your 
home and community. The more Firewise communities there are, 
the more of you there are who will be preparing to prevent fire 
from reaching your homes and property. Congratulations to all of 
our Firewise communities for making awareness of wildfire and 
the safety of your communities a top priority”

MARY ENCK REALTY, INC.
JOHN M. KLAIBER

REALTOR
OFF: 570-722-8000
FAX: 570-722-9318
Cell: 610-762-0957

E-Mail: Johnklaiber@maryenckrealty.com
www.MaryEnckRealty.com
www.MaryEnckRealty.net

P.O. Box 11  albrightsville, pa 18210
(Corner Rts. 534 & 903)

BCL Resident
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Cut along dotted line and return to the office 

Lance M. Kunkle 
Office: 570-325-3450 
Cell: 570-778-9757 
 

“Serving Carbon County for over 25 years” 

Roofing 
Flooring 
Doors 

Windows 

Carpentry 
Painting 
Decks 

Tile Work 

Siding 
Kitchens 

Baths 
Plumbing 

Well Tanks 
Well Pumps 

Water Heaters 
Electrical 

Pressure Washing 
Complete Renovations 

Roof Shoveling  
(Winter) 

Handyman Services 
Complete Cleanouts 
Property Clean-ups 

(interior/exterior) 

Free estimates                                              Fully insured 

lmkunkle@ptd.net 
HIC#PA014497 

INTERIO
R EXTERIOR

JIM THORPE 57
0-3

25
-34

50

The Handyman Can


